

Glen Canyon Dam Adaptive Management Program Technical Work Group Meeting, January 13, 2022

ACTION ITEMS, MOTIONS, and VOTES

MOTIONS

Motion to Adopt Meeting Minutes

[Ben Reeder, Grand Canyon River Guides] Requested a change to comments made during the October meeting. **[Tara Ashby, Bureau of Reclamation]** Will make that change.

Both the meeting minutes from June 16-17, 2021, and October 13-14, 2021, were adopted by consensus with no objections.

ACTION ITEMS

- **[Lonnie Pilkington, NPS]** Will provide an update at an upcoming TWG meeting on riparian vegetation.
- **[Clarence Fullard, Reclamation]** Will contact Kurt Dongoske, Pueblo of Zuni, to help find people who can assist with the peer review for cultural resources during the 2021 GCMRC Annual Report Peer Review process.
- **[Ben Reeder, Leslie James, and Seth Shanahan]** Will consider developing a charge for the Socioeconomics Ad Hoc Group (SEAHG).
- **[TWG Members]** Will pay closer attention to the projected June 2022 water quality data and consider whether the dates of sampling and the TWG meeting can be aligned to discuss possible mitigation opportunities.
- **[Brian Healy, NPS]** Will confirm whether it is possible to post (when available) the southwestern willow flycatcher survey reports, or part or whole, to the GCDAMP wiki page.
- **[TWG Members]** Anyone who finds non-native fish should coordinate with Clarence Fullard, Reclamation, so he can get that material to the Utah State University project team. And Brian Healey at NPS will be compiling NNF detections, so send findings to him as well.
- **[TWG Members]** There is continuing interest to hear about temperature control and fish passage, and there might be steps the TWG can do such as discuss scenarios, create an ad hoc, and/or use Charles Yackulic's model to better evaluate temperature related control efforts for smallmouth bass.
- **[Reclamation]** Put placeholder(s) on the calendar for the webinar(s) where the TWG is requested to provide input to the process for the decision to implement spring experiments.
- **[TWG Members]** Provide comments back to Larry Stevens on two draft motions that are expected to be considered by the AMWG.
- **[Kirk Young, USFWS]** Will bring more information back to the TWG as the item on the reintroduction of Colorado pikeminnow moves forward.

- **[Brian Healy and Jeff Arnold, NPS; and Mike Moran and Charles Yackulic, GCMRC]** Will work together to advance the issue of aquatic vegetation removal as a method to help with the brown trout problem, and then report back to the TWG.
- **[Craig Ellsworth, WAPA]** Will convene BAHG meetings for the purpose of bringing forth a budget recommendation to the April TWG meeting.